
WEBSITE NOTICE 

IMPORTANT NOTICE FOR INVESTORS WHO HELD INTERESTS IN FLUTTER SHARES VIA AMERICAN 
DEPOSITARY RECEIPTS WHICH TRADED AS PDYPY PRIOR TO THE LISTING OF FLUTTER SHARES ON 
THE NEW YORK STOCK EXCHANGE ON 29 JANUARY 2024  

We are aware of a number of investors who purchased PDYPY Flutter Entertainment plc (Flutter) ADRs 
in the past. It is important to note that Flutter has never operated an American Depositary Receipt 
(ADR) programme.   

Prior to Flutter’s listing on the New York Stock Exchange on 29 January 2024 (the Listing Date), Flutter 
understands that four banks - Bank of New York, Citi, JPM and Deutsche Bank (the ADR Banks) – were 
operating unofficial ADR programmes in relation to Flutter shares.   

Flutter has no responsibility for these ADR programmes or the actions of the ADR Banks.  Flutter did 
not authorise and has no control over these unofficial ADR programmes, and Flutter is therefore 
unable to resolve the queries or issues raised by ADR holders in relation to their investments. 

However, investors who held Flutter shares through an ADR programme prior to the Listing Date 
should note that: 

• each of the ADR Banks has terminated their ADR programme; 

• during the six months after the Listing Date, ADR holders should be able to surrender their 
ADRs in exchange for a corresponding interest in Flutter shares traded on the New York Stock 
Exchange (subject to the payment of certain fees and any applicable taxes or governmental 
charges) by contacting the relevant ADR Bank; and 

• following that six-month period, the ADR Banks may sell any remaining Flutter shares held by 
them and make a pro-rata distribution of the proceeds of sale (minus certain fees and 
expenses) to former ADR holders. 

Investors who held Flutter shares through an ADR programme prior to the Listing Date should: 

(A)  confirm which ADR Bank is responsible for issuing their ADRs – the broker or custodians that 
 investors dealt with when they acquired the ADRs should be able to provide this information 
 and contact details for the ADR Bank; and  

(B)  contact that ADR Bank to confirm what steps they need to take if they wish to receive the 
 corresponding interest in Flutter shares listed on the New York Stock Exchange in place of 
 their ADRs. 

Please refer to the Frequently Asked Questions document available here if you have additional 
questions. 

https://www.flutter.com/media/kpbl5ym0/flutter-entertainment-additional-us-listing-faqs.pdf

